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FROM OUR NEW PRESIDENT

Ever since I was appointed President of IAF, I wondered how could Christian de Coune all alone work
so hard, how could he chair IAF with nobody to help him. Thank God I co-operate with a team of
highly professional and willing persons and nonetheless my task appears to be so difficult, so steep!

Many thanks to me predecessor!

A S

Let us now talk falconry. This year too, as it happened to be during the last 32 years, I am looking
forward to the beginning of the hunting season and I am asking myself how can I still be so
enthusiastic. 1 am eager to be in Scotland together with my usual hunting companions - Fulco Tosti
and Umberto Caproni - sitting in front of the fireplace, busy in preparing the equipment for our hawks:
radio and attachment, bells, new jesses etc. I am dreaming of the moment I will have on my fist my
old hawks (both Rai 2 and Nicotina) and I will stroke my beloved dog Juniper. I am dreaming of the
moor in the clear and biting September days. I am longing to see our hawks in good shape, climbing
into the sky, almost out of sight, vertically over our pointing dogs and immediately after plunging down
in the typical sound of air pierced by a bullet falling down at incredible speed.

Yet I am looking forward to seeing the grouse whirring in front of the pointer and then flying headlong

to the bottom of the valley.

I am eager to start and I imagine all the falconers will be eager too, in this period of the year. For the
sake of this passion and for the joy that this immersion in the natural natural environment gives me, I
will do my best in order to defend internationally our sport: Falconry!

Ferrante Pratesi

EDITORS FORWARD

CHRISTIAN DE COUNE - A TRIBUTE

Last June when Christian announced that he
would not be standing for re-election at the end
of his current term of office, the feeling of
disbelief, and that he could be persuaded to
change his mind was rapidly dispelled and
turned to shock when it at last sank in that he
meant what he said! The idea of the IAF
without Christian at the helm was very difficult
to grasp.

Since he took on the Presidency of the TAF
some fourteen years ago Christian de Coune
has devoted himself unstintingly in the cause
of international falconry. No one, virtually
single handedly, can have done or achieved
more than he has during his time in office.
Throughout his Presidency he has worked
tirclessly to build up a rapport with both
legislators and conservationists involved in
CITES, the European Union, FACE and many
other international forums where he was held
in immense respect and I know his presence
and valued contributions to debate will be very
much missed.

Over a period when so much was happening in
Europe, the EU Bird Directive, adoption of
CITES Regulations etc; which, if not
monitored carefully, could very easily, if some
conservationists had had their way, seen
falconry and other field sports effectively
banned, it was absolutely vital that we had
someone who understood the mysteries of the
European Parliament on the spot in Brussels.

We were extremely fortunate to have that
someone in the person if Christian, who
working hand in glove with FACE, lobbied
indefatigably on our behalf in the Brussels
corridors of power to ensure that falconry was
properly represented and got the best possible
deal; or worse, did not lose out by default.

Notwithstanding his more visible
achievements such as the acceptance in
principle of a falconers pass, certainly I think
his greatest success and probably that by which
he himself would hope to be remembered, was
in countering the image of falconers projected
by some conservationists as mnest robbing,
wildlife vandals and establishing the good
name of falconry as a recognised, legal and
Prior to the meeting a great deal of
groundwork had already prepared the way with
a preliminary meeting of the Advisory
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respectable  activity; and falconers as
responsible sportsmen and conservationists.

All falconers owe Christian an immense debt
of gratinde for the single mindedness and
dedication with which he went about the
business of defending and speaking up for
falconry at every possible opportunity. He
stands down from the Presidency having done
an outstanding job on our behalf, leaving the
IAF recognised as an organisation of
international standing, regarded with universal
goodwill and respect and with sound
foundations on which to build and prosper in
the future.

It is now up to us to carry on his good work
together and not to losc sight of our main
objective, to quote the BFC’s motto, “to
maintain the falconer and the falcon’s flight”.

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING -
BACKGROUND

For the benefit of those members of the IAF
unable to attend the AGM it would I think be
appropriate to recap on events leading up to it.
It was, as we all know, due to be held on 28™
November at Sousel in Portugal at the
invitation of the Associacao Portuguesa de
Falcoaria to coincide with their ficld meeting.

Inevitably Christian’s decision not to stand for
re-election concentrated people’s minds as to
the future of the IAF. and indeed whether it
even had a future without Christian’s
leadership as there seemed a very real
possibility of Balkanisation over differences of
opinion on the way ahead.

The 1998 AGM, incidentally marking the
TAF’s thirtieth anniversary, was clearly going
to be critical for the future of international
falconry and I think all of us who attended
were apprehensive, well aware of the very
heavy responsibilities placed upon us to ensure
the IAF’s continuity. The main business of the
meeting was to agree a restructuring of the
association, a revised Constitution to reflect
the changes and of course, to elect a new
President and IAF officers to support him as it
was recognised that the task had grown too
onerous for any single individual to tackle
without assistance.

Committee in July. At that meeting actions
had been agreed to put the IAF on a sound
financial footing and Frank Bond of NAFA



had agreed to produce a new draft constitution
which it was hoped would be acceptable to
both current IAF members and NAFA, which
is not currently a member, but which if it were
to join would considerably broaden and
strengthen the IAF’s power base in terms of
numbers, influence and finance.

It was the draft constitution which had
previously been circulated to all members
which formed the main topic of discussion and
was eventually agreed to the general
satisfaction of all present. The texts of the
French and English versions form the main
content of this Newsletter together with the
results of the election of IAF officers and
record of the minutes of the AGM.

To round off the meeting a superb banquet,
dedicated to the memory of Anthony Jack, was
laid on by the APF for all the participants at
the Pousada de Saint Miguel, a hunting lodge
on the top of a hill with stunning all round
views, where most of the delegates were
staying. It culminated in some excellent
specches of appreciation and the presentation
of the most magnificent life size bronze of a
hooded falcon on the fist to Christian de Coune
in recognition of his fourtcen years as
President of the TAF and all his achievements
on behalf of falconers and falconry over so
many years.

Altogether it was a highly successful meeting
at which much was achieved and I believe we
can now look forward to the IAF’s future with
confidence, united and building on the sound
foundations laid by Christian in establishing
the IAF’s and falconers credibility with
legislators and conservationists alike. We have
much to thank him for.

Finally I would add a word of thanks to the
APF, and in particular to Antonio Carapuco

and Carlos Crespo, for their very genrous
hospitality and excellent organisation which

contributed enormously to the very friendly,
harmonious atmosphere and which resulted in
a most successful outcome to a very critical
meeting.

FERRANTE PRATESI - OUR NEW
PRESIDENT

Meanwhile we have a new President, Ferrante
(Frikki) Pratesi. Frikki of course needs little
introduction:-

Now aged 59 his enthusiasm for falconry was
fired at the age of 16 when, together with
Fulco Tosti, his hawking companion of many
years, he came under the tutelage of
Coppaloni, the father of modern Italian
falconry and famous pointer field trialist.
Universally very popular and respected, he
enjoys an international reputation as a
dedicated and expert game hawker who has
been particularly successful flying Brookei at
grouse in Scotland. He has made the annual
migration in August and September for the
past thirty two years and I understand he also
used to spend Christmas and New Year
hawking in Spain but the responsibilities of a
young family have somewhat curtailed him for
the time being.

Currently President of the Circolo dei
Falconieri  d’Italia Per La Studio ¢ La
Protezione Dei Rapaci he has been working
hard to unite the various falconry factions in
his native Italy and has been much involved
with his brother in Red Deer conservation for
the Ttalian branch of the WWF.

With such credentials as these we are very
fortunate indeed that we have Frikki as our
President and wish him a very successful
tenure in office. We in our turn must give him
our full support.

Robbie Wilson - Newsletter Editor
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IAF AGENDA

1. Production of Newsletter — Robbie Wilson

2. Report of hybrid working group

3. Response from NAFA (Membership)

4. Database development — Patrick Morel, Magnus Wildt

1. CITES Animals Committec Meeting Madagascar — Frank Bond, Anthony
Crosswell

a) Captive breeding
b) Marking
¢) Downlisting

1. ITUCN Meeting — Robert Kenward
1. Advisory Committee meeting — Scotland — Gilles Nortier

1. Production of Newsletter — Robbie Wilson

2. IAF Annual General Meeting — by invitation of the Hungarian Falconers
Association — last week of October — Ferrante Pratesi & Patrick Morel

1. Bern Standing Committee meeting — Robert Kenward

1. CITES Conference of the Parties — Nairobi - Ferrante Pratesi, Frank Bond
& Anthony Crosswell

Photo Patrick Morel

Gyrkin with Grey Partridge

NOTICE - IAF AGM 1999 by kind invitation of the ‘Magyar Madartany Egyesulet
Solymaesz Szakosztalya’ during the last week of October at their Hungarian Falconers
international field meeting.
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IAF ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
Sousel (Portugal), 27 November 1998

Attendance by AC bers & IAF officers:

Christian de Coune (President), Patrick Morel
(Secretary), Antonio Carapugo (Treasurer),
Frank Bond, Martin Jones, Robert Kenward (AC
chairman), Gilles Nortier, Eckart Schormair.

Invited observers:

Robbie Wilson (BFC), Tony Crosswell (BFC),
Hermann Déttlinger (DFO),
Ferrante Pratesi (CFI), Nick Fox (NAFA invitee)

Opening.

The session was opened by the Chairman,
who described the role of the Advisory
Committee as consultative; its members are
proposed by the President and appointed by the
General Meeting. He introduced the members
and declared the session open to observers.

Minutes of the meeting on 26-27.7.98 in
Brussels were approved. The Chairman thanked
the rapporteurs, Christian de Coune and Patrick
Morel.

Matters arising from the Minutes.

Frank Bond was thanked for the excellent
work he had done in drafting a revised version of
our Constitution, Gilles Nortier for his careful
work on the Code of Conduct, Antonio
Carapugo for his effective implementation of the
new subscriptions structure and Christian de
Coune for consulting the Belgian Ministry of
Justice about registering the Constitution.

Financial Report.

Antonio Carapugo pointed out that the
members had made a great financial effort. Asa
result, IAF had been able to refund to Christian
de Coune his outstanding expenses; the
Portugese falconers were meeting Christian's
accomodation costs in Sousel.

Antonio proposed a form on which everyone
should record anticipated expenses for each year,
for instance for travelling. This would help the
Committee to estimate a budget. He had already
received an estimate of costs from Robert
Kenward for attending the Bern Convention
meeting in Strasbourg immediately after the IAF
AGM.

Christian de Coune noted that there would be
a meeting in Hungary of IUCN's Sustainable
Use Specialists Group of which he is personally
a member.

Tony Crosswell reported that the Animals'
Committee of CITES would meet in
Madagascar, and that in view of the importance
of the agenda (Resolution 8.15) there would be a
need for a team. Frank Bond noted that USA
would propose the downlisting of the North
American population of Gyrfalcon; he will be
attending the meeting with another NAFA
member. Tony Crosswell would attend the
CITES Meeting as BFC and Hawk Board
member, who would pay. After some
discussion, and recognition that funds would be
adequate despite a probable lack of new IAF
membership contributions in 1999, it was agreed
that IAF would send one other representative,
probably the incoming president.

Christian de Coune asked that all
international matters should be handled only
through IAF. Otherwise IAF’s international






